SJCPOA

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Canlis Building Room 110

05/13/2008
Meeting called to order by President Paul Brennan
 27-members present:

LDF, Attorney Harry Stern (Raines, Luccia and Stern Attorneys at Law)
· Harry Stern addressed the General membership with a few topics:
1. General guidelines for Critical Incidents – When do you need to speak with your Department after a simple or critical incident.
2. Criminal Investigation you need to have a lawyer present.
3. Discipline is a broad spectrum, the lowest level is an oral/verbal, but it can also be used against you.  Written is discipline and you can appeal the written and ask to speak with a labor representative.

4. Rains, Luccia and Stern are usually in support of giving a statement, it is good to have a timely and accurate statement.

5. If you ask, “Is this going to lead to discipline?” and they do not give you an answer, ask to speak with your labor representative.

6. KNOW THE PEACE OFFICER BILL OF RIGHTS!
7. Look up the Labio Case out of Los Angeles – Involves a supervisor asking questions and aware it’s going to lead to discipline.

· Harry Stern re-capped for the group what they should be aware of:

Public Safety – Brief description of the scene.

Critical Incident – Investigation as Criminal, you don’t have to give a statement other than to your attorney.

Statements depend on the agency, some take an initial and some do a follow-up.

Internal Affairs Statement
1. If you do not make a statement, you can not keep your job.

2. Your attorney can call and state you will give a statement, but it can not be used against you criminally.

PRESIDENT
Paul announced the Board endorsed Steve Bestolarides for Board of Supervisors District 3, Leroy Ornellas for Board of Supervisors District 5, Jim Morris for Superior Court Judge, Bob Gleason – City Council of Lathrop.

Rich Evans voiced his concerns that the Board is endorsing candidates without bringing it to the General Membership.  Paul and Travis explained our Board was invited to the recent political Forum by the Stockton POA.  There were several reasons why we endorsed candidates.
Paul asked Rich if he would like to make a motion that we bring future candidate endorsements to the body of the general membership.  Rich Evans made the initial motion. Theresa Amador seconded the motion.  Paul asked for the membership to vote for and/or against the motion. There was one vote against the motion, from Board member Rebekah Graham. The majority of the remaining membership did not vote at all.
Paul received a letter from Human Resource that he shared with the group.  There is to be no campaigning on county time (Civil Service Rule 10).

Retiree Medical Trust-

The Association will continue to look at different options, such as Cal Pers and PORAC investment vehicles.  We currently have $9,664.00 in our account, it is calculated based on people with ten or more years of service.

Cost of Living Allowance will be 2 – 4 % July 7, 2008, thereafter July 6, 2009 and July 5, 2010.  These will take effect the pay period after these dates.
In September the County will do a total comp study to determine what equity adjustments would be made, if any.

All members should have received their open enrollment medical packets from Human Resources.

The Association will continue Goodwill contributions, for Probation Officers only.  The County will also have a Goodwill committee headed up by Annette Stagnaro for all Probation employees.

We will continue to support SCOPO and PORAC Valley Chapter.

Paul spoke about the State Budget and possible release of parolees, we still do not know what affect it will have on us.

Reported out, that Board members Travis, La Tosha and Jaime went to Internal Affairs training.

Accomplishments:
The Association gave money to Roosevelt Elementary school for field trip to the Sacramento zoo. They did not have the resources to do so.  Paul related to the group, this is a good example of the types of community support that we would like to be associated with in giving back to the community.
The Labor Management Committee met and obtained an agreement to make copies of the FTO manual available for Supervisors.

CSS and Transportation were given policies to sign off on, there was a misunderstanding, which was clarified by Administration.  Probation Officers did not need to sign them, as they were meant for Detention staff only.
SJCPOA is still looking for a local organization to form an alliance with – please contact any Board member if you have ideas.

The Alternative work schedule is doing fine, the only complaint from some, is that you have to take a one hour lunch, which is too long for most.

Paul Brennan closed out the meeting by telling the members to call or email the Board if they think of any questions later.

